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21 July 2020 

Ms. Emma O’Toole, 
Senior Regulatory and Policy Economist, 
Eircom, 
2022 Bianconi Avenue, 
Citywest Business Campus, 
Dublin 24, 
D24 HX03. 
 

By email only to:  

Cc:      

 

RE: ComReg 20/46 – Second Request for further clarification  

 

Dear Emma, 

I refer to your email dated July 14th last, in which you sought further clarification on points set out in 

ComReg Document 20/46, ComReg’s RFTS and FACO Market Consultation and Draft Decision.  

ComReg’s response is set out in the Annex to this letter. ComReg has formed the view that it is 

appropriate to respond in part to Eircom’s request for clarification, and to decline to respond to 

certain requests for clarification, where to do so would risk undermining ComReg’s duty to protect 

confidential or commercially sensitive information. 

Please note that this letter (save for the email addresses), together with the Annex, will today be 

published in the form of an Information Notice on ComReg’s website, in order to provide 

transparency for all stakeholders.  

I trust that the foregoing is in order. 

Yours sincerely, 

Sent by email, bears no signature  

Dave O’Connell 

Market Analysis Manager 

  





 

 

3. “ComReg states at paragraph A9.41 that "[u]sing the inputs described above, ComReg applied 
the 80% wholesale NG broadband criterion in paragraph A 9.34 above to each EA in the State." 
The inputs referred to include the location of active voice/NG broadband lines. We would 
therefore like to confirm that the premises passed per EA figure rather than the figure for active 
connections has been used in the calculation of the percentage coverage per EA.”  
 
ComReg confirms that this is the case.  




